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Special points of inter-

est: 

 My Story  

 Library Books 

 Kathmandu Sale  

 Christmas Tree Appeal 

 P&C 
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  Telephone: 96344199  Facsimile: 9899 6527  Email: castlehill-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Website: www.castlehill-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

World Teachers’ Day 
While our celebrations  were modest, we did 
take the opportunity to thank our wonderful staff 
for their work on Friday 30 October, for  World 
Teachers’ Day. What better than chocolate and 
coffee! They work incredibly hard, are dedicated 
and a pleasure to be with. I’m very proud of 
them. 
 

The Higher School Certificate 
I can confirm that our magnificent Year 12 
students have been very determined to “just get 
on with things” despite any number of 
distractions. Last week the Hall lights went 
walkabout so the very nimble deputies did a quick re - room and timetable 
fix to ensure that exams were on time, that all students knew of changes 
and that the invigilators were on track. It wasn’t easy, but it was done. 
 
Of course last Tuesday the bomb threat derailed part of the Legal Studies 
exam and for that many of us were extremely disappointed. Students want 
to show what they know and want the opportunity in the exams to 
showcase this. But I again want to assure students and parents that the 
appeals process for this extraordinary event will ensure that they are not 
disadvantaged. I know this is cold comfort, but I also know that many other 
schools were snared by this hoax so NESA will ensure that due process is 
fair and equitable. 
 
We worked very hard on that Tuesday (while on the oval) to guarantee that 
the  Visual Arts  exam would go ahead -  off site. Thank you to colleagues 
from Cherrybrook Technology HS who hand -delivered papers, while the 
Castle Hill Bowling Club opened up specially to accommodate the 21 
students needing an exam centre. The exam was quiet, smooth and the 
perfect solution for all. We are also very grateful for the generosity of the 
Bowling Club, the persistence and cooperation of students and the flexibility 
of the invigilators. While frustrated by it all, we were also very relieved in 
the end.  
 
Again, can I thank everyone – students, teachers and parents for their 
cooperation on a challenging day. 
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Presentation Evening – a change for 2020 
 
While recently there have been more relaxed protocols published  for large  gatherings, what hasn’t 
changed is the need for a COVID plan that ensures social distancing. You won’t be surprised to 
know that it means that we cannot cram our very large student and parent population into the Hall, 
as we usually do, for a traditional Presentation Evening. 
But we want to assure everyone that livestreaming will occur, so parents and other family members 
can enjoy proceedings as they unfold. In order for social distancing protocols to be honoured, we 
will stagger the  event over three sessions: 
 
 Stage 6 students will be rostered during Period 3 and 4 on Thursday 10 December 
 Stage 5 students will be rostered during period 3 and 4 on Friday 11 December 
 Stage 4 students will be rostered  during Period 3 and 4 on Monday 14 December 
 
Again, I realise that this is not the same, but we are trying hard to give you the best under the 
circumstances. 
 
Orientation Day – Tuesday 1 December 
 
We will welcome soon our new Year 7 students for 2021. 
Of course, again, we have to plan differently to accommodate 
COVID restrictions. And again, some creative thinking has 
allowed us to do the following: 
 
 We will accommodate 100 Year 6 students at a time in 

three sessions , Period 1 and 2, Periods 3 and 4, Periods 
5 and 6 

 We will have  a virtual tour of the school with some home
-  made films created by our current students 

 The website will be used for parents to also share in this 
virtual tour 

 
Further information will be coming regarding the purchase of 
uniforms, payment for the Year 7 camp next year (which may 
or may not go ahead – but as always we are erring on the side 
of optimism) and other details. 
 
 
 
A plea to all those dropping off students or parking in Britannia Avenue and nearby 
streets 
 
Could I ask the community to understand that blocking driveways in nearby streets is necessarily 
causing some angst for some of our neighbours. I know parking is restricted, and difficult, but if you 
could not park in front of  driveways, and drive carefully down these backstreets, there will be many 
happy and relieved neighbours. Many thanks for this. 
 

Vicki Brewer  
Principal  
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I came to CHHS 2 years ago as a short term casual teacher and was lucky enough to stay an 
entire term and eventually have found a permanent home here. This however was not my first 
foray into teaching. In fact I had begun informally training to be a teacher around 20 years ago 
at the age of 10, when I was enlisted by my parents to help my older sister Kate, with her high 
school maths homework. Like a number of Year 7 and Year 8 students, Kate was experiencing 
a daunting new world of high school maths. Luckily maths was an area where my strengths lay. 
This new frontier required all times tables to be perfectly memorised, any complex fractions had 
to be simplified and new and more abstract algebraic symbols would begin replacing familiar 
numbers. I recall many late nights of frustration and tears as we determinedly worked together 
to understand these difficult homework problems. Fast forward to my time in the classroom, 
these experiences have always remained with me. 
 

Once finishing high school myself, I did not immediately pursue a career in teaching. In fact I 
enrolled in a Bachelor of Commerce majoring in Economics with the intention to work at the 
RBA after I graduated. A few short lived careers in marketing, administration and insurance and 
I found myself without much passion for the world of business. I made one of the most 
important decisions in my life and decided to return to Macquarie University and enrolled in the 
Bachelor of Arts and Education majoring in Mathematics. Maths teaching would no longer be on 
hiatus. 
 

In my time training and practising as a 
teacher I have been embraced and mentored 
by amazing colleagues at CHHS. I am 
constantly in awe of their strength of 
character, their efficiency in and out of the 
classroom and their unwavering desire to 
achieve the best outcomes for our students. 
The students I have taught and interacted 
with in the community have brought a sense 
of purpose to my work that I craved since I 
was 10 years old. I feel incredibly lucky to 
bring fun and flair to the maths classroom. 
 

Mark Bell 
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Castle Hill High School History faculty has a long tradition of marking Remembrance Day as a school 
community. Unfortunately this year, in order to maintain the safety of all, we will be unable to host our 
traditional ceremony. In lieu of this, I would like to share my reflections, as a representative of the 
History Faculty.  
 
This has been an overwhelmingly confronting year for all Australians and the world.  We have faced 
challenges we did not anticipate.  We have been made to question our values and reaffirm our stance 
of commitment to each other and helping fellow Australians.  
 
I can’t help but imagine that the men and women who have given all for our nation would be proud of 
the community spirit shown this year. Each time a person checked on their neighbour, decided against 
buying the extra unneeded rolls of toilet paper and gave thanks for a government system that supports 
our vulnerable citizens, we reflected the community values our heroes fought for.  
 
One afternoon, mid lockdown, after a long day of online teaching and home schooling, I made my 
family disconnect and go for a walk. I was taken aback by how politely the community moved on the 
pathways and waved to each other.  It is such a simple act but was a wonderful reflection of our 
community. I had such a feeling of gratitude that we live in such a fantastic community, within such a 
wonderful nation. It is easy to take the ‘Hills Life’ for granted but on this afternoon I really did not want 
to be anywhere else in the world (and for a woman with an extreme case of travel bug that is a big 
statement). Our safe communities are no accident. They are a commitment to be inclusive, a 
commitment to be kind, a commitment to look after each other.  This is the Australian spirit so many 
service men and women have given their lives to maintain.  
 
At so many points this year we were amused by the notion that our generations greatest sacrifice was 
to sit at home and watch TV. I know it was not as simple as this, however, we have not been asked to 
the battle fields or to personally risk all in the pursuit of a safer world. Our sacrifice was small in the 
grand scheme of the generations before us. The same cannot be said for our current service women 
and men. They were the front line workers manning so many aspects of the lockdown and quarantine 
process. For this, I am very thankful. Our hotel quarantine system is the envy of the world and it is only 
possible with those frontline workers, including so many ADF members. It allowed me to return to 
doing the thing I love, teaching your children, face to face in a classroom!  
 
ADF also kept us safe this year through bushfires and flooding. It is easy to forget that these men and 
women were the ones who sandbagged homes, 
cleared away fallen trees, provided medical help, 
supported other departments like the RFS and 
cared for burnt and injured wildlife. I can’t imagine 
the Australian culture of mateship without their 
image being included.  
 
For all current ADF members the Castle Hill High 
School community thank you.  
For all past ADF members the Castle Hill High 
School community thank you.  
For all those with a family history of ADF service 
the Castle Hill School community thank you.  
 
To also show your respect, we ask that you take a 
minute’s silence at 11am on November 11th to honour the sacrifices of so many men and women. 
Sincerely,  
 
Mrs Katryce McKenna  
Head Teacher History  
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Uniform Shop News 

 
 

OPENING HOURS TERM 4 2020 
 

TUESDAY AND FRIDAY 8.15 TO 11.30AM 
 

CHECK SKIRTS FOR GIRLS GOING INTO YEAR 11 2021 ARE AVAILABLE and can be worn 
in TERM 4. 
THE BLOUSE IS THE SAME AS YEAR 10 
 

BOYS May purchase BLUE SHORTS AND/ OR BLUE TROUSERS FOR YEAR 11 2021 AND 
CAN BE WORN 
IN TERM 4. 
 
The SHIRT is the same as YEAR 10 
Some smaller sizes in BOYS BLUE SHORTS will be available in a few weeks. The stock we 
were sent was incorrect and had to be returned and remade. 
 

GIRLS IN YEARS 7-9 NEED A SUMMER DRESS. 
BOYS SHORTS OR TROUSERS IN GREY AND THE SAME SHIRT. 
 

ONLINE ORDERS  
Available to pick up at Recess on Tuesdays and Fridays. 
Margaret Pritchard 
Uniform Shop Co-ordinator 
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Drawbridge 

 

Week 5B 
 
Monday  9th November    Year 7 Exam Week   
Tuesday 10th November    HSC Written Examinations conclude   
Wednesday 11th November    
Thursday 12th November  
Friday 13th November    Year 12 Clearance Day  

Week 6A 
 
Monday  16th November    Year 10—My strengths wellbeing seminar Day 1  
Tuesday 17th November    Year 10—My strengths wellbeing seminar Day 2 
Wednesday 18th November   P&C Meeting  
Thursday 19th November  
Friday 20th November     

Week 7B 
 
Monday  23rd November       
Tuesday 24th November      
Wednesday 25th November    
Thursday 26th November    Zone Oz Tag  
Friday 27th November     


